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Bury Health and Wellbeing Board 

Title of the Report 
 

Co-Commissioning Primary Care 

Date 
 

 

Contact Officer 
 

Stuart North, Chief Officer, Bury CCG 

HWB Lead in this 
area 
 

 

 

1. Executive Summary 
 

 

Is this report for?  Information 
X 

Discussion Decision 

Why is this report being brought to the 
Board? 

 
To update the H&W Board on the 
implications of Bury CCG Co-

Commissioning primary care with NHS 
England from April 2015.  

 

Please detail which, if any, of the Joint 
Health and Wellbeing Strategy 

priorities the report relates to. (See 
attached Strategy) 

Living_well_in_Bury_
Making_it_happen_together_Version_8-4.pdf

 

 

Please detail which, if any, of the Joint 
Strategic Needs Assessment priorities 
the report relates to. (See attached 

JSNA) 

Bury JSNA - Final for 
HWBB 3.pdf

 

 

Key Actions for the Health and 
Wellbeing Board to address – what 

action is needed from the Board and its 
members? Please state 

recommendations for action. 

This paper is for information, however 
the H&W Board will need to identify a 
representative to be a member of the 
CCG/NHs England Joint Committee by 

April 2015.  

What requirement is there for internal 
or external communication around this 

area? 

 

Assurance and tracking process – Has 
the report been considered at any 
other committee meeting of the 

Bury CCG Governing Body  
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Council/meeting of the CCG 
Board/other stakeholders....please 

provide details. 

 

2. Introduction / Background 
 

 

NHS England has offered the opportunity for Clinical Commissioning Groups 

(CCG) to Co-Commission Primary Care with NHS England from 1st April 2015.  

NHS England has issued the attached guidance on conflicts of interest and 

governance of such matters.   

The guidance indicates that in order for a joint committee between NHS England 

and the local CCG to appropriately address conflicts of interest issues, a member 

of the H&W Board and a member of the local Healthwatch should be on the 

committee.  

 

3. key issues for the Board to Consider 
 

 

The Board need to consider and identify before the end of March 2015 an 

appropriate H&W Board representative to be on the joint committee for co-

commissioning Primary Care in Bury. 

4. Recommendations for action 
 

 

It is recommended that the march H&W Board approves a representative to be a 

member of the joint committee above.  

 

5. Financial and legal implications (if any) 
If necessary please see advice from the Council Monitoring Officer 
Jayne Hammond (J.M.Hammond@bury.gov.uk) or Section 151 
Officer Steve Kenyon (S.Kenyon@bury.gov.uk ). 
 

 

None 

6. Equality/Diversity Implications 
 

None 
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CONTACT DETAILS:  

Contact Officer:       Stuart North, Chief Officer, Bury CCG 

Telephone number: 0161 762 3126 

 E-mail address:       stuartnorth@nhs.net 

 Date: 19th January 2015 

 


